
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

R e d l a n d s  C a m e r a  C l u b                        

Redlands Camera Club is a group of amateur, serious-amateur, and professional photographers who are 
interested in sharing experiences and advancing their skills.  Anyone with similar interests is encouraged to 
attend a meeting: no cost or obligation.  We meet at 7:00 pm on the first and third Mondays of every month at 
Redlands United Church of Christ, 168 Bellevue Avenue, Redlands, CA. 

Established in 1896  
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December,  2008  
 

Holiday potluck dinner 
Please plan to attend our holiday 
potluck banquet on December 15th!  
Bring your favorite guest, plus any 
friends you think may be interested 
in joining the club.  Don’t’ forget to 

 RSVP to Cindy Morley at
cmorley@sedtoo.com.  

Not only will you enjoy some very 
fine food and good fellowship, you’ll 
also get to show off to your guests 
and friends by viewing the winning 
images from our last competition 
(your images will be shown, right?). 

See page 3 for more information. 

 

 
 

January  5 

NON-ACCIDENTAL 
TRAUMA 
Chirs Oinck 

January  19 

PREPARING 
PRINTS FOR 

DISPLAY 
Steve & Cindy Burgraff

December 1 

SCAVENGER 
HUNT RESULTS 

Bring 1 picture          
from each category 

December  15 

ANNUAL   
HOLIDAY 
BANQUET 

Members & their guests

PP HH OO TT OO GG RR AA MM   
Distributed on the 1st of each month. 
Deadline for all submissions is the   

 of each month. 

Editor: Steve Felber 
(951) 769-6898 

SNFelber@Yahoo.com

©©  RReeddllaannd rraa  CClluubb  aanndd  iittss  CCoonnttrriibbuuttoorrss..  
The  contents of the Photogram are copyrighted. 

No material herein may be reproduced in any manner 
without the written permission of the Editor 

or the material’s specific contributor. 

dss  CCaammee

Last Thursday



THE VIEW FROM HERE 
 Judith Sparhawk 

 
 

Thanksgiving Day—come and gone.   I hope you all had a great holiday 
and found many things to be thankful for.  Family, friends, turkey, full 
tummies, pumpkin pie, children large and small, grandchildren 
underfoot, the rain stopping just in time, maybe even a new camera? 
This is the real beginning of the holiday season. It is always a good idea 
to think of all we have in our lives to be grateful for, and to take this 
happiness out into the world to celebrate in the coming weeks.  It is a 
time of festive good cheer. Let’s make it contagious.  Let’s photograph it.  
Let’s share it. 
One way to celebrate is to join with other RCC members at the annual 
Holiday Potluck on December 15th  for a great dinner.  I know from past 
experience that there are some darn good cooks in this crowd, and you 
can be sure you won’t go home hungry. 
I can also pretty much guarantee you’ll go home with a big smile on your 
face.  It’s always fun to share good food with good friends.  We’ll have 
plenty of both! 
So as the last weeks of 2008 spin out, I truly want to wish you all a 
wonderful holiday season.  May it be everything you hope for.  Soon 2009 
will be upon us, so it’s a good time also to make some photographic 
resolutions for the New Year.  What new things will you try?  What 
classes will you take?  What shows will you enter?  What field trips will 
you go on?  When will you be RCC’s Featured Photographer?   Is it time 
for a new camera…or at least a new lens?  What great photo trip will you 
plan?  Let’s make 2009 a super photo new year! 

Judith 

 

Redlands Camera Club   P.O. Box 7261  Redlands, CA  92375 
www.RedlandsCameraClub.com 

CLUB OFFICERS 
President: Judith Sparhawk      Vice President: Bruce Bonnett  Past President: Kish Doyle 

Secretary: Jerry Reece  Treasurer: Dennis Jackson 
CHAIRS 

Circulation: Dennis Jackson      Competition: Wayne Wood Exhibits: Allison Hiebert 
Field Trips: Bessie Reece  Hospitality: Cindy Morley       Librarian: Mike Reid 

 Member-At-Large: Bill Nord   Membership: Carol Jensen   Photogram Editor: Steve Felber 
Programs: Bruce Bonnett  Publicity: Nancy Yowell  Webmaster: Wayne Wood 
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Our first meeting in December will be an opportunity to share the pictures taken as 
part of the Oak Glen Scavenger Hunt field trip.  It is always fun to see how each 
person interprets the various categories.  All who attended the scavenger hunt are 
encouraged to participate by bringing ONE
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 image per category.  Bring your most 
unusual or unique shot for each category.  Don’t be shy; no one is going to critique 
them.  It’s just great fun to see all of our takes on the topics.  Not everyone will have 
an image for each category.  Bring what you have.  If you would like to participate but 
can’t be at the meeting, get your images to Bessie ahead of time. 951 845-2950 
bjreece@dc.rr.com 

Digital submissions:  Special file naming protocol for scavenger hunt only.  Example: 
01-Sept08-BReece 01 is the category -Sept08 is the date -BReece is your first 
initial & last name.  This naming protocol will group all of the pictures together by 
category.  Images are to be entered on a Windows readable CD.  Each image file must 
be in sRGB color space and JPG format, with a file size of less than 3000KB (3MB).  
Resolution should be at least 1280 pixels on the long side and no less than 72 ppi. 

Print submissions: If you present a print, bring 8”x10” or larger.  

Categories 
01. Hay  02. At work or play 03. Floral show  04. Hint of Christmas 
05. Windmill 06. Barn/Shed  07. Colorful flag  08. Sign of the times 
09. Costumes 10. Apples/Apple Juice  11. It’s autumn!  12. Machinery 
 
 
 
All members and their guests are invited to enjoy a fun evening of socializing with your fellow camera 
club members.  The potluck dinner will start at 6:00 p.m.  You are requested to bring a dish that will 
feed eight people.  Coffee, tea, and paper goods will be provided.  Please RSVP to Cindy Morley 
cmorley@sedtoo.com or sign up at the December 1st meeting. 

Hope to see you at the dinner. 
 
 

DECEMBER 15TH              
Annual Holiday Banquet: Members and their guests only  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
       Bruce Bonnett 

DECEMBER 1ST              
Scavenger Hunt Results:  Bessie Reece 
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Exhibit Schedule for 2008 
 

Where 
Hanging 

Dates 
Take-In 
Times 

Redlands Community Hospital January 12 10 - 12 

Redlands City Hall February 7 3 – 5 

Redlands Community Hospital March 1 10 – 12 

Redlands City Hall April 3 3 – 5 

Redlands Community Hospital May 10 10 – 12 

Redlands City Hall June 12 3 – 5 

Redlands Community Hospital July 12 10 – 12 

Redlands City Hall August 7 3 – 5 

Redlands Community Hospital September 13 10 – 12 

Redlands City Hall October 9 3 – 5 

Redlands Community Hospital November 15 10 – 12 

Redlands City Hall December 11 3 – 5 
 

CONFIGURING IMAGES 
FOR DIGITAL PROJECTION 

Images may be on a Windows-readable CD or flash drive 
Color Space: sRGB 

Image Size: 1280 pixels on the long side 

File format: .JPG, with a file size of less than 3,000 KB 

Naming files:  
skill category-image category-first initial last name-number.jpg 

Examples:  apprentice—people--wwood--1.jpg     
intermediate--landscape--mmouse--2.jpg 

Eject, re-insert, & read CD to ensure it’s properly written 

2009 Competition Schedule 
 
March 2: Spring Digital Competition   

March 16:  Awards 

 

June 1: Print Competition   

June 15:  Awards    

  

October 5:  Winter Digital Competition   

October 19:  Awards    

 
 

 There’s gonna be a hangin’-- don’t miss it! 
This month, we’ll hang our work at  

       Redlands City Hall                         
on Thursday,   December 11th                     

from 3:00 – 5:00. 
Please bring some prints to display.  If you 
have any prints currently hanging there, 
please retrieve them at that time. 
Don’t incur a $3.00 per piece storage fee! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

PRINT EXHIBIT RULES 
The work must be yours, a member of RCC.   

It must be ready to hang using wire eyes & wire; 
no saw tooth hangers.   

You may use a frameless presentation. 
Your name, title of the picture, and sale price (if for sale) 

must be on the back. 
There is a $3.00 fee for each work hung: cash or check. 
Work left for another hanging will be charged again. 

Work not retrieved after a new  hanging will be charged a  
$3.00 storage fee. 

EXHIBITS 
      Allison Hiebert 

COMPETITION 
      Wayne (Woody) Wood 
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MEMBERS’ GALLERY 
Spring 2008 Digital Competition:  2nd Place Ribbons 

Apprentice - Animal  

Apprentice - Places 

Advanced - Animal 
Julie Furber 

Advanced - People 
Larry Cowles 

Advanced – ‘Scapes 
Steve Felber 

Intermediate - Open 

Advanced – Close-Up  
Kish Doyle 

 

Michelle Hall 

Joe DiGregorio 

Apprentice – “Sc
Joe DiGrego

apes 
rio 

Intermediate - Animal 
Don Haggart 

Advanced - Places
Dan Griffith 

Intermediate - People 
Isidro Acevedo 

Advanced 
Photojournalism 

urberJulie F

en
ber 

Intermediate 
Close-Up 

Dave Cochrane 

Susan Cowles 

Intermediate 
Places 

Richard Paul 

Intermediate 
Photojournalism 
Susan Cowles

Advanced - Op
Julie Fur

3-way tie 

Apprentice – “Scapes 
Michelle Hall 

Intermediate - People 
Keith Williams 

Intermediate – ‘Scapes 
Patrick Murphy 

                         2-way tie 
2-way tie 

Intermediate - Open 
Cynthia Long 
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Want to join or renew your membership? 
For PayPal, go to www.RedlandsCameraClub.com  and click on the membership/BuyNow links, 

Or  Complete this form and bring it to a meeting, along with $20 annual dues, 

Or  Mail to: P.O. Box 7261  Redlands, CA  92375 

Make check payable to: Redlands Camera Club 

Name: _________________________  Phone:  (____)  ____ - ______ 
Street Address: ___________________________________________ 
City: _____________________________  ST: ____ ZIP:  __________ 
E-Mail:  __________________________________________________ 

New Member    Annual Renewal     

WHERE 

WE MEET… 

Redlands Camera Club 
7:00 p.m. -- 1st & 3rd Mondays 

Redlands United Church of Christ 
168 Bellevue, Redlands, CA 


